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Results of the Spring 2015 Survey of Professional Learning for Bellingham SD Certificated Staff 

Executive Summary 
This past spring, members of the Department of Teaching and Learning, in collaboration with the joint BEA-District 
Professional Development Committee, surveyed all certificated staff to both assess their experiences in professional 
learning during the 2014-15 school year,  and to learn about their preferences for professional learning as we gear up for 
the 2015-16 school year.   The survey was met with a high level of interest, with over 400 certificated staff responding.   

Certificated staff were split almost exactly in half (high vs. low) with respect to rating the quality of the professional 
learning initiated by the district on staff learning Fridays.  However, fewer than 40 percent of teachers reported that this 
time had an impact on improving teaching practice. Respondents were more positive about their building-directed 
professional learning, with almost 70 percent rating it favorably and nearly two-thirds saying these experiences 
improved their teaching practice.  


